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Table Top Sale and Bubble Release

On the 12th October for Babyloss awareness Month, we held our very first table top sale and bubble release at Tydu Community Hall, Rogerstone, Newport. We had about 15 stalls selling a variety of items, from cupcakes to homemade cards. We also had a fantastic raffle organised by one of our mums Tammy Nelder, so a big thank you to her. We raised around £200. The bubble release was decided upon due to the cost and environmental issues of balloon releases. We had a bubble machine blowing our bubbles whilst we gave out little pots of bubble solutions to everyone, during which our Chair Heatherjane Coombs read out a poem in memory of our babies. 
We are hoping to hold a similar event next October.
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Annual Charity Fundraiser
and Golf Day 2014

20th June at Cottrell Park Golf Resort, near
Cardiff

Event includes

» 3 Course Fundraising Dinner

. Auction/raffle

. Entertainment (details to be confirmed)
. Disco till late

Golf Competition
. Tea/Coffee and Bacon rolls on arrival

. 18 hole team and individual Stableford competition on
Button Gwinnett Course

- WIN BIG - £20,000 worth of prizes in our Hole-in-One
competitions and numerous other prizes

For full details and to book your place, please visit
www.cardiff-sands.co.uk/Golf.htm
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Sands/Bliss Study Day for Health Professionals

In September we funded 4 midwives from 3 local hospitals to attend the Sands/Bliss study day in London. Here is what one of the midwives had to say about it :

My name is Laura and I am a midwife working at Royal Glamorgan Hospital. Along with my colleague Christine and the valued support of SANDS, we have been developing a much needed family room at our hospital. In September, we were fortunate to be funded by SANDS to attend the “Uncertainty and loss in maternity and neonatal care” conference in London. It was very encouraging to see the conference was very well attended by many health professionals from across the UK. The programme covered all aspects of from Antenatal choices, improvements to maternity services, the need for research into ‘why babies die’ as well as some very moving and inspirational stories from two parents who had both suffered loss, decades ago to more recently. Through the work of organisations such as SANDS, BLISS and Child Bereavement UK it is positive to note a great improvement in how loss is acknowledged and supported now.

As we are in the earlier stages of improving our service, the conference was a really rich source of information for us as we were able to take a number of ideas that we could adopt in our Trust. The use of a’ follow up contact ‘ via mail or telephone, to update on how families are coping and to signpost them to support systems such as SANDS is something we have put into immediate effect. This is a simple change which can make a huge difference, so families know they are not forgotten when they leave the hospital environment. We made contact with a couple of charities who have also donated memory boxes and provided literature for the maternity staff to use to develop their approach and understanding.

We were very interested to hear of the propositions and development made In Scotland which we know are being implemented here in Wales now, such as smoking cessation and carbon monoxide monitoring at Antenatal booking. Also the suggestion of serial screening for foetal growth, and induction of labour following two episodes of diminished movements at term.
The difficult subject of post-mortem consent was discussed .This is always a very difficult sensitive subject to discuss with parents .The information gained has given us confidence and knowledge in discussing this subject with parents .
Overall the study day was of great interest to us both . The knowledge gained we will take back to our colleagues and carry on improving our services to provide the best care we can to parents and their families. From listening to parents who spoke at the conference , it is the memories and friendships created that become so very special to parents in the years to come . Thanks to the fantastic support from sands our family room should be ready from the end of November.

Forget-Me-Not Family Room at the 

Royal Glamorgan Hospital
As mentioned in the previous article we recently funded the furniture and furnishings for a new bereavement room, along with a new cold cot at the Royal Glamorgan Hospital. This is a much needed space away from the hustle and bustle from the main ward for parents to spend precious time with their baby. We know that possibly this hospital may be downgraded but we agreed that even if that does happen it won’t be straight away and even if a few parents get comfort from this room then it will have served its purpose. 
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Welsh Network Day
On the 1st March we are hosting a Welsh Network day at the University of South Wales Atrium building in Cardiff City centre. We are hoping for representatives from other Sands groups in Wales and from Sands Head Office to keep us up to date with what’s going on. If you would like to attend, more details will be posted out nearer the time.
A Trip to Number 10
On the 19th November 2013, 3 of the group and myself as Chair were invited to join 19 other Sands Chairs and other fundraisers/supporters for drinks and canapés at Number 10 in an event hosted by Samantha Cameron.

The evening began with myself as Chair walking through the gates of Downing Street with my invitation and id and going through security, then knocking on the door of Number 10 to be invited in. As we walked up the stair case which was lined with pictures of ex prime ministers it became a very surreal journey. Then I joined the other 19 Chairs for photographs with Mrs Cameron and then mingling with other supporters/fundraisers. Amongst the group was the lovely David Hague, Sands Patron and bereaved parent who I had the pleasure of meeting as well as author of "How I Came To Hold You" Ben Wakeling.

Sands Trustee Vanessa and Samantha Cameron did a brief speech about the work of Sands and then we were again left to mingle, before we knew it nearly 2hrs had passed and we were all able to pose for photos in front of the famous door. I have to say that our Rainbow Baby Leader and Befriender Pip Gwynn and her better half Andrew, really looked the part stood outside the door, and I would vote for them. 




Heatherjane Coombs

Heatherjane and David Hague (you may recognise from Four Weddings and a Funeral)
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Lights of Love
Once again we held our annual Lights of Love service on the 6th December at St.Saviour’s Church in Splott. This is one of many Lights of Love services that Sands hold at the same time throughout various locations in the UK. The service consists of readings, carols, songs and lighting of candles in memory of our babies. There is a Christmas tree (pictured below) where you can write a tag to your baby.

Many thanks to Father Dean Atkins and St.Saviour’s Church for hosting this event for us again, also to Brian the organist for the night. We would also like to thank singers Mello’D’ and The Singers of Hope for singing for us on the night, if you were there I am sure you will agree that they were both fantastic. Also a big thank you to all our readers in the night.
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Thank You
As you all know, we solely rely on fundraising and donations to be able to carry out all the work we do. If it wasn’t for these, parents would miss out on memory boxes, UHW and the Royal Gwent wouldn’t have bereavement suites or cold cots......you get the picture. 

Since the last newsletter we have had donations from:
Adsa Coryton
Claire Bignell in memory of Ethan

Libby O’Duffy

Helen Bevan

Carrie Ward

Sam Boyes

And if you didn’t hear the good news from a few weeks ago, we came 2nd in the Lloyds Community Fund, meaning we won a £3000 grant which will go towards a new cold cot for UHW

December Support Meetings
Please note there will be no support meetings in December due to it falling on Boxing Day. 
We are available to contact via email on cardiffsands@hotmail.co.uk or contact head office sands (details on last page) for our befriender telephone number.
Lights of Love
Can you see our candles

Burning in the night?

Lights of Love we send you

Rays of purest white
Children we remember

Though missing from our sight

In honour and remembrance

We light candles in the night

All across the big blue marble

Spinning out in space

Can you see the candles burning

From this human place?

Oh, angels gone before us

Who taught us perfect love

This night the world lights candles

That you may see from above

Tonight the globe is lit by love

Of those who know great sorrow

But as we remember our yesterdays

Let’s light one candle for tomorrow

We will not forget,

And every year in December

On earth we will light candles

As we remember

Written by Unknown
We Remember
December –  March
December



3rd Dec 2009
Maisey & Oliver Rees

       
        6th  Dec 2009       Ethan Rhys Bignell

       
       12th Dec 2012       Felicity Crocker
25th Dec 2010 – 27th Dec 2010       Ellie Jean Walsh-Burton



       31st Dec 2005       Joseph Allsopp

January
          

9th Jan 2001        Morgan Louise Clarke


       18th Jan 2007        Josef
February
                      16th Feb 2008
  Maisie Angel Hughes  

              
      25th Feb 2005
  Dylan Rees 

March
     2nd March 2011
    Cai David Anthony Richards
    10th March 2007          Madeleine Grace Curzon

  26th March – 28th March 2012          Finley Maddison Edwards
    28th March 2006          Daisy Ellen Smith
If you would like your babies name adding to our We Remember section please email their full name and date of birth (and date of death if different) to cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk

   



Welcome


We hope that this newsletter will provide you information on who we are, what we do and what we are up to. If you have any ideas, news, articles etc that you would like us to place in the newsletter please e-mail Claire at


 cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk





The newsletter is issued every four months so the next issue will be in April, if you do have any news, articles, fundraising events, stories or poems that you would like to be added please e-mail the above address before March 16th. Previous issues of the newsletter can be found on � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" �www.cardiff-sands.co.uk� 





Who are we?


Cardiff & Newport Sands support group is for anyone who has been affected by the loss of a baby, be that late miscarriage, termination for an abnormality, stillbirth or neonatal loss.


We hold a monthly support meeting at St.David’s Hospital,


Cowbridge Road East, Canton, Cardiff, CF11 9XB. They are held on the last Thursday of every month, 7-9pm. Free parking is available.


The meetings are very informal, you can say as much or as little as you want. It is basically for people to share their experiences and feelings with others who have gone through similar and understand.


For more information go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" ��www.cardiff-sands.co.uk�





We also now run a next pregnancy support group, it’s held the same time as the usual support group but in a separate room





We have a befriender phone number in case anyone just needs someone to talk to. For the befriender number please call Sands on


 020 74367940, or e-mail head office at support@uk-sands.org
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Contacting National Sands


SANDS NATIONAL HELPLINE: 020 7436 5881


Christmas Opening times :


24th Dec  - 10am-3pm, 6pm-10pm


25th Dec – 10am-3pm, 6pm-10pm


26th Dec – as above


27th Dec – normal hours (9.30am – 5.30pm)


31st Dec – 10am-3pm, 7pm-11pm


1st Jan – 10am-3pm, 6pm-10pm


2nd Jan – normal hours





Normal hours are Mon-Fri 9.30am-5.30pm


Tues & Thurs eve 6pm-10pm


Closed weekends





The Helpline team are there to listen and give support. They can advise you about finding local help, whether from a SANDS group or other counselling services, and have information about other relevant support organisations.


SANDS HEAD OFFICE: 020 7436 7940


The Office is open 10am – 5pm, Monday - Friday


The office admin line is there for a broad range of enquiries relating to stillbirth and neonatal deaths.


WRITE TO:


28 Portland Place,�London, �W1B 1LY.


E-MAIL:


For the helpline support mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:helpline@uk-sands.org%20" �helpline@uk-sands.org ��For all general enquiries mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:support@uk-sands.org" �support@uk-sands.org��For fundraising issues mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:fundraising@uk-sands.org" �fundraising@uk-sands.org�


SEND A FAX:


020 7436 3715


WEB SITE:


http://www.uk-sands.org/
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